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Earlier this month the Government announced that students in year 10 and year 
12 were able to return to school from 15 June. The reason the Government has 
allowed these year groups to return is because they will be sitting public 
examinations next summer.  The Government has set a strict limit on the 
number of students who can attend on a single day.  Only 25% of year 10 and 
25% of year 12 students can attend on a single day for face to face meetings with 
their teachers. 

We think this is a very good way of support learning, so we are encouraging all 
students in year 10 and year 12 to attend when they are asked to come to 
school. The teachers in school will help to identify the gaps and misconceptions 
in your child’s knowledge and understanding and will help to develop a plan of 
catch-up work for the summer break. Coming into school will not only support 
your child’s learning, but will support their wellbeing – they will have the 
opportunity to meet their friends in a safe and controlled environment.

During the week beginning Monday 15th June we will prepare the school building 
for the return of year 10 and year 12.  Markers on the carpet will indicate 2 
metre social distancing gaps, a one way system will be set out around the 
building, staircases will be either up or down staircases and we will make sure all 
the desks in the classrooms are at least 2 metres apart. During the week 
teachers will undergo training to help support young people to make the 
transition back to the classroom.

During the following week, beginning Monday 22 June, we will invite all the 
students in year 10 and year 12 into school for an individual one-to-one meeting 
with their Form Teacher.  The purpose of this meeting will be to assess their 
wellbeing and to provide students with a personal timetable for the last three 

Please click on the links below for 
COMMUNITY and EMERGENCY support 
information available in your area.

Click on the images below to see this 
month’s editions of our ER and SA Library 
Newsletters with  information about books 
and library events.

LIBRARY NEWSLETTERS

http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/15114500/ER-Lib-Newsletter-Jun-20.pdf
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/15114503/SA-Lib-Newsletter-Jun-20.pdf
https://www.brent.gov.uk/your-community/coronavirus/
https://www.ealing.gov.uk/info/201264/help_for_residents/2665/support_and_advice_for_residents_during_covid-19
https://www.harrow.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/support-residents?documentId=13133&categoryId=210288
https://bit.ly/PN24-HT-message


UNESCO Arts 
Education Week

ACS Poetry 
competition

Do you enjoy writing poetry? Mr Osmany 
is organising a poetry competition for 
students on the theme of Home and 
there are prizes to be won! For 
more details please click here. 

New COVID-19 testing site opens in 
Harlesden for local residents

weeks of term.  We will also explain all the safety procedures we have put in place 
around both school buildings. In the week beginning Monday 29 June we will begin a 
programme of small group lessons for students with their subject teachers. These 
lessons will continue until the end of term on Friday 17 July. 

Students will be encouraged to walk, cycle or arrive by car as the number of spaces on 
buses will be limited. We will also provide late start and early finish times to prevent 
students travelling during the rush hour.  We have also amended the items students are 
allowed to wear to school. Students will be expected to wear school uniform, but will 
be allowed to wear trainers and not wear a blazer. This means their uniform can be 
washed every day.  A detailed list of instructions will be provided with the invitation sent 
out to students and parents.

While all this is going on, we will continue to support our vulnerable students and the 
children of critical workers. A reminder that children with an Education Health Care 
Plan and families with social worker involvement, as well as the children of critical 
workers, are encouraged to return to school for full time supervision. Please contact 
your child’s Pastoral Manager if you think you meet any of the criteria mentioned above 
and you would like your child to return to full time supervision in school.

This week, the Government has made another change in policy and has announced that 
schools are now able to invite students from other year groups into school who would 
benefit from more face-to-face support, particularly students who have not been 
engaging in remote education. This means that a small number of students in Years 7, 8 
and 9 will be invited in for meetings with teachers and pastoral mangers.

Finally, I would like to say thank you for all your hard work supporting your children at 
home. I fully understand this is a particularly challenging responsibility. Of course, we will 
do our very best to help your children with their work over the summer and hopefully 
we will be able to return to a normal education in the autumn term.

To celebrate UNESCO  International Arts 
Education Week,  our school participated 
in the InSEA Blog’s Be Radical campaign.  
Please click here to see the brilliant  
artwork submitted by our students.

London’s first local COVID-19 testing site has opened in Harlesden 
Town Garden. Testing sites up until now have been “drive-in” 
requiring people to access a test by attending the site in a private car. 
As part of the Government’s expanded approach to testing, this new 
centre is a pilot site, which will enable local residents to access testing 
by foot. It is hoped that this new testing site will help ensure that local 
residents who have symptoms can get tested quickly in an easily 
accessible location.

Residents can book a test if they:

Appointments are available every day from 10am-5pm and residents 
can book by calling 020 8937 4440, the line is open from 9am-5pm, 
seven days a week. More information regarding the new local testing 
site can be found here.

have symptoms of COVID-19
can travel to the test site on foot or by motorcycle or bicycle 
and don’t need to use public transport
have a face covering
adhere to social distancing at all times, when travelling to and 
from the site

Are you �nding it di�cult to cope with all 
the changes caused by the Coronavirus?
Check out the student booklet below 
from PiXL with helpful information and 
advice on how to cope with change.

Coping with 
change

http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/02133651/Poetry-Competition-details.pdf
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/02133651/Poetry-Competition-details.pdf
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/16150046/UNESCO-art-competition.pdf
https://www.brent.gov.uk/council-news/june-2020/new-covid-19-testing-site-opens-in-harlesden-for-local-residents/
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/05/18151308/Student-Booklet-Coping-with-Change.pdf


Duke of 
Edinburgh award

Please click here to check out this 
interactive guide with practical 
instructions on how to set parental 
controls on most devices to help keep 
your children safe online.

Student artwork accepted 
for the Royal Academy of 
Arts Summer ExhibitionHow to set up 

parental control Congratulations to our student Isadora Goldshmidt 
whose artwork, Flower in a vase, has been accepted 
for the Royal Academy of Arts Summer Exhibition, 
both for the on-site and online show.

This is a tremendous success as over 17,000 entries 
were submitted from all over the UK, including many independent schools. Well done and 
congratulations!

Black Lives Matter Art Competition

We have put together a few resources for our school community to commemorate the 
recent death of George Floyd in the USA and reflect upon the protests around the world 
paying tribute to him and others who have suffered injustice and brutality.

Our Art and Design department have organised an Art Competition on the theme of Black 
Lives Matter. Below are some of the brilliant entries submitted by our students.  Well done 
everyone for your efforts in expressing your views on this important issue artistically. 

Alperton  Duke of Edinburgh Bronze and 
Silver students have been presented with 
this wonderful certi�cate for the 
incredible amount of volunteering hours 
donated  to their local community. Well 
done everyone!

Challenge your friends and family during a week-long 
celebration of sport and wellbeing activities

Our students have created an amazing 
Online Art Exhibition to help lift your 
mood and brighten up your day. All 
artwork in this presentation has been 
created at home during lockdown. Well 
done everyone!

Online Art 
Exhibition 

http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/05161018/Art-Exhibition-Creativity-in-Lockdown-updated.pdf
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/16150711/Alperton-Community-School-1-scaled.jpg
http://s3-eu-west-1.amazonaws.com/smartfile/a9258bec8cb6af5f1d9bd6145089823f/uploads/2020/06/16145555/BLM-Competition-June-20.pdf
http://www.alperton.brent.sch.uk/black-lives-matter/
http://www.alperton.brent.sch.uk/black-lives-matter/
https://parenthub.thekeysupport.com/parent-online-safety-zone/device-controls.html
https://www.youthsporttrust.org/national-school-sport-week-home



